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MINUTES OF SELECT BOARD MEETING

July 18, 2023

PRESENT:   Steve Goldsmith, Bob Drew, Jack Jones, Larry Fox, Lynn Hurd, Eric Gulbrandsen, Heinrich Wurm, Andrew Carlstrom, Richard Legere .

Meeting was convened at 6:00 PM

 ITEMS ADDRESSED
  
1. The minutes of the Select Board meeting of July 11, 2023 were approved as presented.
2. Heinrich Wurm came to discuss Kezar Lake water levels following the most recent storms.  He asked about the “no Wake” comment on the Town Web Site and who would enforce this.  The Select Board indicated that the Town has no authority to mandate such a “no Wake” order and also has no authority to enforce it. The “no Wake” comment on the Web Site was intended to suggest a “best idea” recommendation to reduce shore erosion considering the extremely high lake levels we now see.   Mr. Wurm also mentioned his concern over the shallow and densely populated Kezar Lake Lower Bay and the conditions now being experienced there due to the recent storms.  The water in Kezar Lake usually flows North to South through the upper bay and the lower bay and over the dam at the outlet flushing the water through the Lake.  With the recent storms, the outlet river flow is reversed with water flowing into the Lower Bay from the South due to high water levels in the outlet river and flooding of the surrounding fields.  His concerns relate to the possibility of an Algae Bloom or contamination coming into the Lower Bay from the reversed river flow and the flooded fields.  The Select Board indicated that this condition can only be corrected by the water level lowering back to its normal level with the lake flow reverting back to the North to South course.
3. Andrew Carlstrom came to discuss the “no Wake” comment on the Town Web Site and asked whether this meant water skiing was prohibited.  The Select Board again said they had no authority to mandate a “no Wake” order and hoped this comment would motivate lake users to be thoughtful in their use of the lake with the water levels so high.  Water skiing a maximum distance from shore would be best to lessen or eliminate wakes at the shore that could cause further shore damage.
4. In response to a question by Lynn Hurd, it was estimated that the Kezar lake water level now is probably three feet above its normal level at this time of year.
5. Eric Gulbrandsen gave a Climate Resiliency update with a preliminary implementation cost summary sheet for discussion.
a. Street Light bulb replacement for energy conversation was discussed.  The method of replacement by the Town, with no contract between CMP and Lovell, would produce a liability and lighting responsibility that the Town would likely not want to take on.  Therefore it seems that the best solution for this would be to enter into the contract with CMP and let CMP install the energy savings LED bulbs and maintain all street lights.
b. Heat Pumps for Fire Stations were discussed.  Costs were provided and discussed.  The Select Board did not expect stations other than the Central Station to be included in this plan.
             
             What would be included in a $50,000 Grant Application and how to fund costs for
              Implementations that exceed this amount were discussed.  No conclusions were reached and   
              remain under review.      
6. Larry Fox discussed the recent storm damage and repairs under way.  He continues to repair washout.  He also indicated that the rebuilding of Sabattus Trail Road is under way and the road is now passable, although not complete.  The finish material for the road will be placed soon.
7. The Select Board voted to approve a Special Town Meeting to vote on the Ordinances recently passed by the Planning Board.  The date was tentatively set as September 12, 2023 to be convened at the Town House.  The Select Board will email Andrew Brosnan, Planning Board Chair, to inform him of the Select Board action.
8. Richard Legere asked about the possibility of installing a culvert across his driveway on Sabattus Road to his saw mill since it was washed out during the recent storm.  Larry Fox indicated a larger culvert across Sabattus Road near this driveway would be the best way to divert the water flow.
9. The Select Board voted to go into Executive Session to discuss a personnel issue.
10. The Select Board voted to leave Executive Session and adjourn.


 





The meeting was adjourned at 7:20 PM.                                                   Minutes recorded by Jack Jones

	
